
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

June 9, 2003 
 

To The Honorable 
Common Council 
 

Subject:  2003 Capital Improvements Program 
    Infrastructure Services Division 

    New Traffic Signal Installation at 
    West Capitol Drive and North 56th Street and 
    Existing Traffic Signal Removal at 

    West Capitol Drive and North 55th Street 
 

Dear Council Members: 
 
 Attached is a resolution pertaining to the installation of a new traffic control 

signal at the intersection of West Capitol Drive and North 56th Street and the removal of 
an existing traffic control signal at the intersection of West Capitol Drive and North 55th 

Street in the 2nd Aldermanic District.  Funding for the installation and removal of these 
traffic signals is provided by Boulder Venture, a developer of the Midtown Center.  
 

      Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 
      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 
 

 
 
      Mariano A. Schifalacqua 

      Commissioner of Public Works 
JHI:dle 

Attachment 
c:  Honorable Joe Davis, Sr. 
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